
DOCENT BOARD MEETING 

SANTA BARBARA MUSEUM OF ART 

DATE: March 13, 2013 

 

Present:  Kathryn Padgett, Vikki Duncan, Rosemarie Gebhart, Ralph Wilson, Gail 

Stichler, Laura DePaoli, Molora Vadnais, Ann Robinson, Mary Ellen Hoffman, 

Gretchen Simpson, Sue Skenderian, Ricki Morse, Irene Stone, and Rachel Krieps 

President Kathryn Padgett called the meeting to order at 9:35am.  The minutes of 

February 13, 2013 were approved. 

BOARD REPORTS 

PRESIDENT: Kathryn Padgett 

Kathryn thanked Vice-President Vikki Duncan for organizing the San Francisco trip.   

VICE-PRESIDENT: Vikki Duncan 

Vikki reported that sixteen docents and four family members viewed “The Girl 

with the Pearl Earring: Dutch Painting from Maurithuis”, and “Rembrandt’s 

Century” at the De Young Museum during the docents and friends trip to San 

Francisco, March 1-3, 2013.   Some docents also experienced the Oakland 

California Museum of Art’s “Open Friday” evening community outreach event.  

This new public event with extended hours, family art projects, music, dancing, 

beverages, and food at mobile kitchens underscored the forward thinking and 

action of our SBMA Education Department, which has offered such programs to 

the Santa Barbara community for some years. 

She reported that the Provisional Luncheons have begun (the first was on 

Monday, 3/11), and will continue through May 14.  Coordinator Gabriella 

Schooley has done a fine job in managing replies and seeing that all docents have 

an opportunity to attend a luncheon. The docent bus trip to Los Angeles has 

twenty-eight docents signed up for the trip on Wednesday, April 3, to view the 

Siqueiros’ mural “America Tropical” and visit the Historic District including lunch 

on Olvera Street.  The estimated bus expense is $940 plus the driver tip.  The cost 

per person for this trip will be $60.00 to cover transportation and refreshment 



expense. The Book Group will hold its final meeting for this year on Monday, April 

8 to discuss ‘The Art Forger” by Barbara (B.A.) Shapiro.  Book Group Coordinator 

Susan Billig will announce the meeting and host and place.  The Docent trip to 

Boston May 2-6
th

 is confirmed and participants have purchased airline tickets.  

This will be an art intensive trip:  the itinerary includes five major museums in the 

Boston-Salem area in four days.  The Provisional Recruitment event is scheduled 

for Tuesday, May 7, 2013.  Ten docents have signed up to fill various roles at the 

event, and all docents will be reminded at the next Council meeting of how 

significant their presence is in meeting prospective Provisionals.  Docents are 

being contacted this week with requests to offer mini-tours after the presentation 

in the auditorium and before the reception. 

The date of May 19
th

 is being reviewed by Museum senior staff for the second 

Docent Art Exhibit at the Ridley Tree Education Center.  Anticipating an approval, 

Francis Hallinan, Gail Stichler, and Stephanie Amon are the planners focusing on 

curating, event organization, and publicity, respectively.  As in 2008, this will be 

an exhibition and social event held in the late afternoon on a Sunday.  Upon 

approval of the date, an announcement and open call for submissions will be sent 

to all docents. 

SECRETARY: Rosemarie Gebhart 

Thank you note was sent to Jean Stern. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

TREASURER: Ralph Wilson 

 



 

MEMBERSHIP: Gail Stichler 

Gail reported that there are now 9 Provisionals. 

 

ADULT TEAMS: Laura DePaoli & Molora Vadnais 



 



STUDENT TEAMS: Ann Robinson 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



PROVISIONAL CHAIR:  Gretchen Simpson 

Gretchen reported that all members of the class have successfully completed the 

8 minute presentations and are now beginning work on the 2-page Research 

paper. Topics for this paper were selected on works from our permanent 

collection that have not yet been researched.  Upon final acceptance, these 

papers will be added to the SBMA website and presented at council meetings 

next year. 

Walker Smith decided that he had conflicting priorities on his time and submitted 

a thoughtful letter of resignation from the program.  That leaves 9 students in the 

class. 

At the beginning of the first session after the 8 minute talk the class had a 

prolonged and very open conversation about the progress and expectations as a 

class. This came after a general request from the class to hear and respond to 

their immediate concerns regarding the rest of the program.  There will be a re-

examination of the schedule with a focus to opening more time for gallery 

practice and teaching exercises.  There has been a development of a revised 

syllabus which clearly accommodates their shared objectives.  Some pressure will 

be relieved as the date for the final 45 minute tours approaches. 

RESEARCH:  Mary Ellen Hoffman 

Mary Ellen reported that she will go forward to develop a committee to assist the 

chair and to set protocols and guidelines. 

EVALUATIONS: Sue Skenderian 

Sue reported that evaluators have been reminded of their assignments and to be 

in touch with their docents. Special exhibition leaders have been very vigilant 

about evaluating their teams and turning in evaluations.  Student evaluators have 

begun in earnest and the evaluations have increased. As of this date: 

Student tours-14 

Highlight tours-9 

Focus tours-5 

Special Exhibition tours-12 



Classroom Presentations-0 

Total-40 

Many new docents touring students have been evaluated and now there are just 

two to go. Special exhibition team leaders have been very good about evaluating 

their team members and forwarding them promptly. 

 WEBMASTER: Ricki Morse 

NOMINATIONS: Irene Stone 

Irene reported that the nominations were on schedule and that they would be 

announced at the Docent Council meeting on March 20, 2013. 

Department of Education: Rachel Krieps & Patsy Hicks 

Rachel announced that the lectures done at the Docent Council meetings were 

now online with access to all docents. Art Talks will also be online. 

 ADJOURNMENT: President Kathryn Padgett adjourned the meeting at 10:20AM. 

NEXT MEETING: The next Docent Board meeting will be held on April 10, 2013. 

Respectfully submitted by 

Rosemarie Gebhart, Secretary    

 


